
 
  

Alex Adams will graduate from 

Iowa Western Community College 

in Council Bluffs, Iowa on May 11 

with an associates degree in 

general studies. He the son of Joe 

and Bethene Adams and the 

grandson of Vernon and Karen 

Harrington and Lorraine Adams. 
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Congratulations, graduates! 

Brunsville’s Memorial 

Day service will be 

held Monday,  

May 27 at 10:30 a.m. 

at the Legion 
  

Anyone who would like to help 

carry flags should meet in the 

Legion hall at the beginning of 

the service. A potluck lunch will 

be held immediately after the 

services. The Legion will furnish 

sandwiches. Please bring your 

favorite side dish. 

Lane Marienau will graduate 

from South Dakota State 

University on May 4 with a 

bachelor of science degree in 

agricultural science. His minors 

include animal science, ag 

business, ag marketing and 

agronomy. He will be moving 

back to the area and working at 

Farmers Cooperative of Craig. 

Lane is the son of Shawn Delfs 
and the late Jon Marienau. 

Claire Ohlrichs will graduate from 

Le Mars  Community High School 

on May 18. She will attend  Iowa 

State University to major in animal 

science. Claire is the daughter of 

Gary and Charletta Ohlrichs and 

granddaughter of the late Don 

and Ruth Ohlrichs. 

Melody Beaulieu will graduate 

from Dakota Valley High School on 

May 11. She will attend USD School 

of Law to study pre-law. Melody is 

the daughter of Rebecca Rieken 

and Ben Beaulieu, the 

granddaughter of Cheri Rus, 

Denny Rieken, Evelyn and Roger 

Brunsting and Rose and Bill 

Beaulieu and the great-

granddaughter of Shirlee Wells. 

Riley Oetken will graduate from     

Le Mars  Community High School 

on May 18. He will attend Western 

Iowa Tech for two years before 

studying engineering. Riley is the 

son of Todd and Kathi Oetken and 

the grandson of Ben and Arlene 

Erdmann, Kate Kruse and Hank 

Farmer. 

The Blitz staff thanks you  

for your support,  
submissions and donations. 



 
  

Congratulations 

Citizens  
of the Month:  

Laura Willer and Amanda Jastram 

Deadline to submit information 

to be published is the 25th  

the month before. 

Visit the Merrill Public Library 
  

Check out our books, audio books, magazines, DVDs,  

cake pans, jigsaw puzzles and more! 
  

Open 6 days a week: 

Mon.& Wed. 2-6 p.m., Tues. & Thurs.4-7 p.m., Fri. & Sat. 9 a.m.-noon 
608 Main St., 712-938-2503  merrilllibrary@mtcnet.net, merrilliowa.info/ 

Upcoming Legion events 
  

May 6  Legion meeting 

May 18  T.J. Tapper and Madison Engels’ wedding reception & dance 

May 27  Memorial Day service at 10:30 a.m. Anyone who would like to 

help carry flags should meet in the Legion hall at the beginning of the 

service. A potluck lunch will be held immediately after the services. The 

Legion will furnish sandwiches. Please bring your favorite side dish. 

June 3  Legion meeting 

June 12  Craig Coop annual meeting 

June 15  Dan Lehner and Cayla Freck’s wedding reception 
  

April was the end of the Euchre League. Prize money was paid back  

to the top 10 players for the season who are as follows: 

1st-Neil Niehus, 2nd-Cindy Schlichte, 3rd-Bob Beaver, 4th-Tammy  

Ludwigs, 5th-Bruce Hanno, 6th-Tim Clarey, 7th-Roland Detloff, 8th-Justin 

Kellen, 9th-Noel Herbst, 10th-Joan Renken. We had a total of 60 people 

play this year. Thanks to everyone who made it a great season! 

In Our Prayers 
Donna Erickson 

Shelly Hunt (Kim Sherlock’s mother) 

Michelle Jones 

Martha & Tom Morley  

John Lambert (Lonesome Jack) 

Wendell Oltmanns 

Janice Renken 

Sarah Renken 

Orval Siebens 

Mary Singer 

Rich Taylor 
  

Birthdays  

Wayne Beitelspacher May 1 

Bill Osterbuhr May 2 

Tom Jones May 2 

Mike Vander Molen May 4 

Denton Ohlrichs May 5 

Dave Raasch May 6 

Marv Urban May 6 

Lois Varenhorst May 8 

Royce Stonesifer May 8 

Brooklyn Babcock May 9 

Wayne Schlotfeldt May 10 

Brantley Niehus May 10 

Dylan Fuller May 10 

Gisela Dittman (G.D.) May 11 

Meadow Fuller May 14 

Gary Palmer May 14 

Josh Fuller May 15 

Pastor Ben Worley May 15 

Mark Herzberg May 20 

Carol Schlotfeldt May 21 

Roger Krienert May 22 

Bev Hultquist May 25 

Victoria McHale Haas May 30 

Gabby White May 30 

Jim Marienau May 31 
  

Anniversaries  
Darwin & Judy Lubben May 7 

Clark & Carol Schmitz May 19 

Pastor Ben & Faith Worley May 23 

Andrea & Dave Raasch May 24 

Janice Renken received the 250-hour volunteer 

award during the Volunteer Appreciation 

Luncheon on April 17 at Floyd Valley Healthcare. 

She volunteers at the west entrance of the 

hospital, at the gift shop and at Park Place 

manicuring nails. Fifteen recipients were honored 

at the luncheon. 
  

Right: Janice Renken and Floyd Valley Healthcare 

CEO Dustin Wright. 
  

Scott Taylor opened a second Total Motors facility 

on Monday, April 8. The facility is located on 8th 
Street SE in Orange City. 

Travels 
  

B.J., Benson and Bowen Rieken went to 

Missouri to visit Cheri Rus, B.J.’s mom 

and Benson and Bowen’s grandma. 

While there, Shirlee Wells stopped by to 

visit. Shirlee is B.J.’s grandma and 

Benson and Bowen’s great grandma. 

They fished, enjoyed each other’s 

company and had a great time. 
  

Left: B.J. Rieken, Shirlee Wells, Benson 

Rieken and Bowen Rieken. 



 
  

For the love of Brunsville 
  

To learn more about Brunsville history and read previous 

editions of The Brunsville Blitz, go to brunsvilleiowa.com. To 

learn more about St. Peter Lutheran Church and view old 

church booklets, go to stpeterbrunsville.com.  
  

Be sure to like the following Facebook pages: The Brunsville 

Blitz, Brunsville Centennial and Beyond and St. Peter Lutheran 

Church Brunsville, Iowa. 
  

Print copies of The Brunsville Blitz are available at the 

Brunsville post office, Iowa Prairie Bank, Corner Café, Merrill 

Public Library, Le Mars Public Library and the Brunsville Legion 

pancake breakfasts. Or subscribe to ensure you don’t miss 

an edition (see back page for details). 

CORNER CAFÉ COVERAGE 
  

Evening specials 
  

Sun. Sunday Shenanigans: $2.50 Blaine-Boy taverns. 

Free snacks every Sunday! 

Mon. Alicia’s Mexican Specialties 5-8:30 p.m.  

Tues. Corner burger & fries $7.50 

Wed. 8 pc. broasted chicken & fries $11.99 

Thurs. Biker night 

Fri. 8-10 oz. prime rib, salad, & potato, OR 16 oz. king 

cut prime rib & potato, market price.  

Sat. Ribeye steak (12-14 oz.), potato & Texas toast, OR 

Oak Street steak w/Corner’s special seasonings 12-14 

oz. Ribeye), potato & Texas toast OR Sirloin steak 

dinner (10-12 oz.), potato & Texas toast—market price 

Beard-contest judging at the Diamond 
Jubilee, downtown Brunsville, 1986 

Welcome to golf season  

at Prairie Rose 
  

BY BARRY POE 

  

With the weather finally starting to change for the 

better, golf season is in full swing at our beautiful Prairie 

Rose. 
  

I’ve noticed that there have been more people from 

out of town playing the course. I don’t know what took 

them so long to figure out what a jewel we have tucked 

away in our small community, but that’s certainly a 

good sign for the course and hopefully those 

experiencing Prairie Rose for the first time will pass on 

their rave reviews to their friends. 
  

Brandon Phelan and his staff are hard at work as usual 

and the course is already looking great despite the 

overall lack of sunshine. When it does start getting warm 

and sunny on a consistent basis, things will green up 

even more and Prairie Rose will retain its status as one of 

the best nine-hole courses in the state of Iowa. 
  

Yes, we’re very fortunate and we shouldn’t forget to let 

Brandon and Sarah Phelan and anyone else on their 

staff how thankful we are for their hard work and 

dedication. 

The first tournament of the season is just a month away. 

A four-person scramble will be held on Saturday, May 

25. Make sure to enter early because most if not all of 

the tournaments fill up fast. 
  

A fat man’s competition tourney is set for Saturday June 

1 and another 4-person scramble, the annual Cancer 

Tournament, will be played on Sunday, June 23. 
  

The popular Brunsville Open, an 18-hole stroke play 

event, is set for Sunday, July 21 with Joel Tainter of 

Sergeant Bluff  defending his title. 
  

  

Another popular event is the 8-inch cup tournament 

annually played in September. A final date has not 

been set, but check in with the clubhouse as the 

summer progresses to find out when that will take place. 
  

Wednesday morning Senior League begins play on May 

8 and the Thursday Men’s League gets under way on 

May 9. There will be a meeting for the Women’s League 

at 6 p.m. on Wednesday, May 22. 
  

Membership prices did not change from last season and 

you still have until May 20 to receive an early bird 

discount. 
  

Prior to May 20, prices are as follows: Family $510, Single 

$405, High School $65, Couples $485 and College $150. 

After May 20, the rates increase to $560 (Family), $455 

(Single), $100 (High School), $535 (Couples) and $210 

(College). 
  

The annual cart storage fee is $107 and the trail fee 

$53.50 (tax included). Punch cards are available for 

both green fees and carts. You pay for 10 rounds and 

get the 11th free. A 9-hole green fee punch card is $120 

and a 9-hole cart fee punch card $140. 
  

Daily rates are $12 for nine holes and $17 for 18 holes. 

Cart rental runs $14 for nine holes and $18 for 18. 
  

We’ll see you on the course! 



 
 

1909  IOWA PRAIRIE BANK 2019 
The Old Reliable 

110 Years of Service  

to Your Grandparents, Parents & You 
  

Stop In and See How We Can Help  

with Your Financial Questions 
  

Full Line of Banking Plus 

Service First Insurance 
  

Farm ð Home ð Autoðtalk to Mike 
  

CLOSE — CONVENIENT  Free pickup & delivery to & from Brunsville, Le Mars & Merrill. 

Submit info, subscribe, donate 
  

¶ All are welcome to submit information, photos and 

advertising to be published  

¶ Email subscriptions are free   

¶ Mail subscriptions must cover at least the cost of 

postage & envelopes (approx. $6.60/year). 

Please note we don’t send renewal notices 
  

Staff 
  

Susan Willer  Publisher/Editor/Composer/Reporter/Ad 

Rep, susanwiller@hotmail.com or 

brunsvilleblitz@gmail.com; P.O. Box 187, Brunsville, IA 

51008  
  

Gisela Dittman (G.D., Scoop) Newshound/Copy 

Editor/Public Relations, 712-533-6493 
  

Barry Poe  Sportswriter/Circulation/Copy Editor,  

thecubswin@frontier.com 
  

Bowen Rieken  Staff Photographer 

1Ąþăô ː%üs 
If you were half as funny as you think you are, 

you’d be twice as funny as you are now.—

Cassandra Clare 
  

To get back my youth I would do anything in 

the world, except take exercise, get up early or 

be respectable.—Oscar Wilde   
                      

quotes above contributed by Ruth Zembsch 
  

Success is not the key to happiness. Happiness 

is the key to success. If you love what you are 

doing, you will be successful.—Albert Schweitzer 
  

America is the only country where it takes more 

brains to fill out the income tax return than it 

does to make the income. 
  

Lonesome Jack says… 
  

We sure have had a lot of wind lately. Why, it 

was so windy the other day my bird bath had 

white caps on it and three robins got seasick. 
  

They call them bird feeders. I think they should 

call them squirrel and bird feeders. 
  

Ah, well. Hi, Donna. 

Scenes from around Brunsville 

Photos by Bowen Rieken. 


